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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Ms. Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Ben Rosenfield 

DATE: November 15, 2021 

SUBJECT: File No. 211125 – Memorandum of Understanding – International Union of 

Operating Stationary Engineers, Local 39 

 

Dear Ms. Calvillo, 

In accordance with Ordinance 92-94, I submit a cost analysis of an amendment to the Memorandum of 

Understanding (MOU) for July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2022 with the International Union of Operating 

Stationary Engineers, Local 39. The amendment to the MOU changes the bid process for shift changes 

in Wastewater Enterprise and has no additional cost to the City. 

If you have additional questions or concerns, please contact Carol Lu of my staff at carol.lu@sfgov.org. 

Sincerely, 

 

Ben Rosenfield 

Controller 


